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News from the Lions’ Den
DISTRICT 14-C

MARCH 2020

Thanks to all those 
who attended 
our District 
Cabinet meeting 
in February. The 
Susquehanna 
Lions did their 
usual great job 
of providing 
hospitality (coffee 
always makes a 

morning go better), and Lion Patti Hullman continues to 
inspire us with her work on the Peace Poster Contest.

We all got to meet and hear from our Pennsylvania State 
Council of Governors Chair William Morgan, as he shared 
information from outside our district. I can tell you he 
was impressed by the attendance and participation in 
District 14-C.

We are blessed with two outstanding Lions who have 
stepped up to serve as District Governor and First Vice-
District Governor next year in Tom Jones and Dan Brant. 
I am delighted that Lion Ortrun Gates has also announced 
her intention to seek the office of Second Vice-District 
Governor for next year. This lets some of you off the hook 
this year, but please consider serving in this way in the 
future. As I said at the meeting, yes, it is for a person 
willing to serve as Second Vice-District Governor. There 
are ways to fudge making the qualifications (Zone Chair 
or Cabinet Officer) but please don’t let the word out! It is 
best to have the full two years of service as Vice-Governor 

in order to make your transition to Governor smoother. 
As I said at the meeting, yes, it is a lot of time and work, 
but it also gives a lot of personal satisfaction and growth 
that far outweighs the effort you will put into it.

Please make every effort to come to our District 
Convention (see page 21) on April 18 at the Wyndham 
Gardens Hotel in York, which seems to have become 
our usual location. We keep going back because they do 
such a great job of hosting us and they are central to our 
district. We always are sent an outstanding International 
Director or Past International Director, and those of us 
who have heard ID Gary Brown know that this year is 
no exception. We also will have helpful seminars and a 
great time together. We also will have Katie Anderson 
from Four Diamonds there, and will present a gift from 
both the District Governor’s Project Fund and your pin 
donations. We also plan to auction off the football I have 
been using in my presentations to benefit Four Diamonds. 
We may even have a special surprise; stay tuned!

And of course (no message from a Governor is complete 
without this), please look for potential Lions you can 
invite to serve along with you and introduce to the great 
work Lions do for our communities and our world. While 
our membership losses have slowed, we are still -16 for 
this Lions year as I write this. It isn’t too late — what if all 
of our 45 clubs could receive just one new member!

It really is great to be a Lion, and it is my privilege to 
serve this year as your District Governor. Thank you 
to all who have given me this opportunity, and to our 
wonderful team of Past District Governors and other 
officers and Lions who are the ones who make things 
happen.

Thank you for the privilege of serving alongside of you.

We Serve!

DG Steve Shipman
570-916-7780 (call or text)
prsteveshipman@gmail.com

mailto:prsteveshipman%40gmail.com?subject=
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Lions, Lioness, and Leos All,
By the time this is published March 2020 will have arrived. 
I will have been nominated for the position of District 
Governor for district 14-C 2020 to 2021. I will have 
completed my District Governor training put on by Lions 
International in the Q-Center located in St. Charles IL. I will 
also complete my first organizational meeting with the Zone 
Chairs and VDG for the Lions Year 2020 to 2021. I hope that 
I was able to get my year as your District Governor off to a 
running start and inspired our Zone leaders to think positive 
about District 14-C and its future. I will be presenting ideals 
that I hope will help District 14-C grow in numbers and in 
the service it provides to its communities and the world.   

I hope to set the course for a great 2020 to 2021 Lions year 
for District 14-C. Together, we can and will make it great to 
be a Lion in the next Lions Year and beyond.  

Together, we can make a difference and we will.
Please help other Lions, Lioness, and Leos that may be 
 in need.

Work to make it great to be a Lion!

Thank You for your Service
Thomas L. Jones
1st VDG 14-C

  First District Vice Governor 14-C  
  Thomas L. Jones  - Stewartstown Lions Club

My name is Ortrun Gates (2793897) and I am a member in good standing of 
the Plainfield Lions Club (5830) District 14C - PA.  I have been a Lion since 
2008, starting at the Shippensburg Lions Club (5834) and transferring to 
Plainfield in 2017.   During my Lions career, I have held a number of offices. 
I was President at Shippensburg in 2010 and 2011 and Cabinet Secretary 
in 2012. In Plainfield I am the Communications Director (publish a monthly 
newsletter), as well as secretary. I also function as secretary for the WCC 
(Western Cumberland County Project fund).  

I would like to take this opportunity to announce my candidacy for Second 
Vice-District Governor in the upcoming Lions year 20121and hope you will 
consider my request favorably. 

Yours in Service,
Ortrun Gates
Secretary 
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IMPORTANT DATES  

MARCH
13-15  Regional Lions Leadership Institute

APRIL
17-19  14C Work Weekend at Beacon Lodge 
	 Contact Lion Don Scarborough at  
	 don@ddscarb.com or 717-495-5862
18 - District Convention (Wyndham Gardens, York)

MAY
9  Officer training and orientation -  Adams County 	
	 Emergency Services Training Facility, 230 	
	 Greenamyer Lane, Gettysburg, PA 17325 
15-17 State Convention (Erie)

CLUB VISITS 

MAY 30, 2020 
Training for newly-elected  
or continuing club officers.  
Details closer to the time.

SAVE THE DATE EVENT

FAIRFIELD, 3/3
RED LION, 3/10
YORK MT ROSE, 3/16
MT. HOLLY SPRINGS, 3/24
JACOBUS LIONESS, 3/25

NEW FREEDOM LIONESS, APRIL 13
NEWVILLE, 4/14
ZONE 4-A SOCIAL, 4/15
ZONES 3-A-B SOCIAL, 4/16
DISTRICT CONVENTION, 4/18

STEWARTSTOWN LIONESS, MAY 12
LIONS STATE CONVENTION, MAY 15-17

MECHANICSBURG LIONS CLUB “WE SERVE” GOLF TOURNAMENT 
Calling all men and women who enjoy golf, good food and fellowship. It’s 
never too early to be thinking about warm weather & golf. This is a save 
the date announcement to let you know that our 1st annual “We Serve” 
Golf Tournament will be held on Friday, July 17, 2020. The Mayapple 
Golf Club will be hosting our tournament. We will have an 8:00 AM shot 
gun start with lunch to follow at Fiddler’s Bar & Grill at the golf course. 
So mark your calendars now and plan to join us for a fun filled day of 
golf and dining with your friends. Registration forms and more details 
will be made available on or about April 10, 2020.  Lions 
Volunteers will be needed to solicit sponsors in advance 
and to help on the day of the big event.  Thanks to our 
Tournament Committee: Lions Wayne DeFonzo, Chris 
Stank, Bill Dixon, Jennifer McGarrity, Jim Pearman & 
Leroy Weaver.
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Club Visits

DG Steve receives a check for 
the Governor’s Projects from the 
Cashtown Lions.

Representative Dawn Keefer 
spoke to the Dillsburg Lions 
at their February 24 meeting, 
sharing her efforts and priorities 
as she works in the Pennsylvania 
House of Representatives.

State Council Chair 
William Morgan 
addresses our District 
Cabinet meeting in 
Manchester.

Past Council Chair Gus Fridenwalds installs 
Marty Zimmerman as Secretary for District 
14-C at our Cabinet meeting, as DG Steve 
and PDG/ZC John Griffie look on.

Those attending our State Council Meeting in State College 
stop for lunch during the sessions at the Ramada Inn. You 
will recognize some of the folks at the table.

1VDG Tom Jones announces to our District 
Cabinet his intention to seek the office of 
District Governor next year.

DG Steve addresses the Windsor Lions 
during his official visit there.
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Celebration of Our Peace Poster Winners
Step aside Emmies, Golden Globes, and Oscars---
and make room for the Lions International Peace 
Poster Awards that I am about to share with you! 
What an honor it was to share the beautiful Peace 
Posters and introduce the outstanding students 
who created them at our District 14-C Cabinet 
meeting on Saturday, February 22, 2020! 
This year’s theme for our Peace Poster Contest 
was “Journey of Peace.” There were 165 entrants 
(our largest number, ever) from our district with 
four Lions Clubs participating by sponsoring 
a group of students. The children did an 
extraordinary job in using their creativity, their 
talent, and their insightfulness in demonstrating 
the theme in their posters. With the 2019/2020 
year, the Lions International Peace Poster Contest has reached its 32nd birthday! It continues to grow in 
popularity so much that over 600,000 children in 75 countries participate in it, annually. Children of the 
ages 11, 12, and 13 are given this invaluable opportunity to share their vision of world peace through the 
creation of a poster. 
In District 14-C, this year, we had 4 clubs that promoted the journey of peace by sponsoring and 
encouraging students to participate in the Peace Poster Contest. I want to exclaim a huge THANK-YOU 
and congratulate those clubs that put forth the effort to sponsor and encourage students to participate in 
the contest. The clubs that did participate in the sponsorship this year were: the Arendtsville Lions Club 
(including their Apple City Leo Club), the Dallastown Lions Club, the Jacobus Lions Club, and the Windsor 
Lions Club.  
Let’s meet our winners:

Our district’s honorable mention winner is Natalie Keeren.  Natalie is a 6th grade student at Bendersville 
Elementary School. The Arendtsville Lions Club sponsored Natalie. The Apple City Leo Club organized the 
Peace Poster Contest at Bendersville Elementary School. Fifty students participated from the school. In 
school, Natalie’s favorite subject is Social Studies because she enjoys notetaking. In school, she participates 
in photography and helps to take care of the plants. Out of school, Natalie enjoys completing art projects. 
She aspires to study art and animation in college to prepare herself for a career in freelance animation. 
Other information she would like to share about herself is that she loves animals, including rats.   
Natalie’s quote about peace is “Peace is simply about people helping others to get the quality of life we all 
deserve.” Congratulations to Natalie! 
Our district’s third place winner is Sophia Papayannis. Sophia is a 7th grade student at Dallastown Area 
Middle School. The Dallastown Lions Club sponsored Sophia. Five students participated from the school. 
Sophia’s favorite subject in school is Language Arts because she enjoys using creativity when reading 
to picture what’s going on in her head and enjoys writing and creating stories. In school, she enjoys 
participating in extra art during study hall, TV Studio, Student Council, and in this year’s musical, “The 
Little Mermaid,” playing the part of Ursula. Out of school, Sophia participates in tap and jazz dancing at 
Adrenaline Dance Studio, the York Junior Honors Choir, and completes multiple productions though out 
the year. In college, Sophia would like to study musical theatre and would like to work for Disney as the 

L to R: Patti Hullmann (Peace Poster Chair), Sophia Papayannis (3rd 
Place), Natalie Keeren (Honorable Mention), Sophia Peglow (First 
Place) Not pictured: Anika Ray (Second Place)
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Celebration of Our Peace Poster Winners
Disney Princess, Jasmine, along with, someday, becoming an actress. Other information, she would like to 
share about herself is that she loves Disney World and would like to do an internship at Disney World while 
she is in college because she really enjoys musical theatre.
 
Sophia’s quote about peace is “Peace begins with a smile as said by Albert Einstein.”
Congratulations to Sophia!
 
Our district’s second place winner is Anika Ray. Anika is a sixth grade student at Dallastown Area 
Intermediate School. The Jacobus Lions Club sponsored Anika. Sixteen students participated from the 
school. Anika’s favorite subject is Language Arts because she loves to express her creativity through writing. 
In school, she participates in the gifted program, DELTA, and Chorus. Out of school, Anika enjoys learning at 
Kumon and participating in dance and piano. In college, she would like to study architecture to prepare her 
for a career as an architect. Other information she would like to share about herself is that she loves to write, 
read, draw, and study science. 
Anika’s quote about peace is “No matter how bad the world can be; the answer is to stay calm. Anger never 
results in peace.”
Congratulations to Anika!
 
Our district’s first place winner is Sophia Peglow. Sophia is a sixth grade student at Arendtsville Elementary 
School. The Arendtsville Lions Club sponsored Sophia. Forty-seven students participate from the school. 
Sophia’s favorite subject in school is music because she likes to do fun new activities involving music along 
with singing new songs. In school, she enjoys participating in STEM Club, Yearbook Club, Book Club, Student 
Council, Announcement Club, Band, and Chorus. Out of school, Sophia enjoys dance including ballet, jazz, 
and hip-hop classes. She, also, is on the competition team that performs contemporary and lyrical dances. 
In college, she would like to study environmental and mechanical engineering. She is, also, interested in 
pursuing culinary studies. As an occupation, someday, Sophia would like to become an environmental/
mechanical engineer. Other information she would like to share about herself is that in her free time, she likes 
to make and edit videos. Sophia’s quote about peace is “Peace is the glue that connects us all.”
Congratulations to Sophia!
 
What an amazing job each of the young ladies did in creating their posters! All 4 winners are very busy, bright, 
artistic, self-driven, kind and creative young ladies with very admirable and industrious goals for their future. 
I am sure you would agree that if we could combine all of the girls’ quotes about world peace, we would have a 
recipe for peace that the world could put into practice. We congratulate Sophia, Anika, Sophia, and Natalie on 
their accomplishments and wish them continued success in their future endeavors!
 
It was a very exciting year for District 14-C with the Peace Poster Contest! There were quite a few “first evers” 
for our district! And, what is better than first evers! Here they are: 
	 1.  We increased our number of students participating in the contest by 33 students and had our  
		  greatest # of participants ever!
	 2.	 We had a club for the very first time in their club’s history sponsor a group of students. (Thank-you, 		
		  Dallastown Lions Club.)
	 3.	 We had a club sponsor 2 contests, a contest in 2 different elementary schools. (Thank-you, 			 
		  Arendtsville Lions Club.)
	 4.	 We had a Leo Club organize a contest in a school. (Thank-you Apple City Leo Club sponsored by 		
		  Arendtsville Lions Club.)
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Celebration of Our Peace Poster Winners
	 5.	 We had a zone chair invite me to come speak with their Zone about the Peace Poster Contest.  
		  (Thank-you Zone 4-A.)
	 6.	 We had a club come very close to sponsoring a group of students and, hopefully, that will come to 		
		  pass this year. (Thank-you New Oxford Lions Club.)
	 7.	 And for the last amazing first ever: the honorable mention winner in last year’s contest at the club 		
		  level went on to complete a new poster for this year’s contest and won first place at the club level 		
		  and third place in the district level competition. (Thank-you Sophia Papayannis.) Talk about 			
		  perseverance and the pursuit to achieve!

I hope all of these successes will encourage more clubs to get involved in the contest for this year. The theme 
for 2020/2021 is “Peace Through Service.” This is not only a beautiful theme, but, it is the definition of 
Lionism. I cannot wait to see what the students create with this amazing theme!
 
So, with this in mind, ask for a “volunteer” from your club to chair the Peace Poster Contest. It really only 
takes one club member. Take a look at your community and make a list of schools and/or organizations such 
as Scouts, Youth Centers, 4-H groups, church youth groups, etc. that you could offer this opportunity to, take 
the plunge and make the call or email. Please use me as a resource. I would love to come and speak with your 
club and even go along to the school to share information about the Peace Poster Contest with the teacher 
and/or advisor.
 
Order a kit online at www.lionsclubs.org. Type in Peace Poster Contest Kit, click, and order your kit or call 
Club Supplies at (630571-5466 or 1-800-710-7822. (The staff is very helpful.) The cost of the kit is $11.95 plus 
shipping.
 
Lions Clubs around the world are, also, encouraged to sponsor students in the Lions International Essay 
Contest. The essay contest was created to offer the opportunity to visually impaired young people to express 
their ideas of world peace. The theme of the 2020-2021 International Essay Contest is “Peace Through 
Service.” Students who are visually impaired and who are ages 11-13 as of November 15 are eligible to 
participate. For the essay contest rules and application form, please contact me.
 
If you would like to discuss how to sponsor a Peace Poster Contest for your club, contact 
Lion Patti Hullmann, Jacobus Lions Club District 14-C Peace Poster Chairperson. For more 
information, email me at hullmannt@aol.com or call 717-428-3659 or 717-600-7642.
Lion Patti Hullmann (Peace Poster Chair)
 

(I will be bringing Peace Poster Kits to the District 14-C Convention on Saturday, April 18, 2020. You can 
obtain a kit from me, then, and not have to pay postage.) 

http://www.lionsclubs.org
mailto:hullmannt%40aol.com?subject=
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Lion Power 
Can you imagine a stranger approaching you, offering to fix your eyeglasses? Can you imagine that leading 
to life-changing surgery? Mr. Harry Spencer, a founding member of the Westgate Sunrise Lions Club and 
Master Optician, always carries an eye glass repair kit in his car with him. It enables him to do periodic good 
deeds and help total strangers like Cathie. 

Cathie is the cashier at CVS where Harry would periodically pick up his medication.  Harry would always 
notice her.  Being a Master Optician, he would also notice her well-worn glasses which were often in need 
of repair. Harry would always do a quick repair or adjustment.  One day, he realized the glasses were 
beyond repair. He kindly asked Cathie if she would mind if he submitted her name for a vision certificate.  
He explained the certificate would enable her to obtain an exam and new glasses at no cost to her.  Cathie 
gratefully accepted and explained to Harry it had been ten years since she had an eye exam or new glasses.  
She admitted she struggled with seeing on a daily basis and had given up driving at night.  Cathie did not have 
insurance and, as a single Mom, taking care of herself was not her first priority. The money simply was not 
there to purchase new glasses.  
Hearing Cathie was open to being helped, Harry reached out to his friend Dr. Karena Strain of Clear Focus 
Eye Care of York.  Dr. Strain, who is a member of the Weigelstown Lions Club, knew how the VSP Vision 
Certificates worked having used the program to help people in the community to obtain exams and glasses at 
no cost.  
Dr. Strain’s examination revealed she needed more than new glasses—she desperately needed cataract 
surgery.  Without surgery, new glasses would make very little impact in her life.  Knowing Cathie could not 
afford the surgery on her own, Dr. Strain explained the problem to Zone Chair, Lori Trimmer.  Lori recalled 
a training she had attended with PDG Dennis on the use and availability of grants.  While Lori takes great 
notes, she can’t always find them, so she contacted Dennis who pointed her to the “Northeast Pennsylvania 
Lions Service Foundation” grant.   

Lori completed the application and with the help of Dr. Strain, Dr. Jerome Benz (the Eye Surgeon), and 
Vickie (the Surgery Department Supervisor at Eyes of York) and their Staff, surgery costs were calculated and 
submitted to the “Northeast Pennsylvania Lions Service Foundation.”   In less than two weeks, Lori received 
the good news the grant was approved and a check for over $4,000.00 was on its way to cover all of Cathie’s 
surgery expenses.  The York New Salem and Shiloh Lions accepted the check and distributed the funds to the 
appropriate individuals.    

Dr. Benz’s initial evaluation showed Cathie had a very strong prescription and her best corrected vision was 
20/150 in each eye which is almost to the level of legal blindness. Cathie had cataract surgery near the end of 
December and is in the process of healing.  At her last visit with Dr. Benz, Cathie was able to read 20/20 in 
the right eye and 20/25 in the left eye with only a minimal prescription. She will soon stop by the office of Dr. 
Strain to get those much-needed glasses. Cathie says the operation has changed her life, and she is “ having 
a love affair with color now”.   She is deeply appreciative of the opportunity and says she cannot begin to 
express her gratitude.   

Her life has changed for the better because one Lion cared and was prepared to do good and a pride of Lions 
cared and were prepared to help.  Lions do make a difference.    

*The funding for NPLSF initially came from the asset transfer of the NE PA Lions Eye Bank to Sight First.  
From donations from Lions Clubs and from individual donations.  Anyone can donate through their website. 
http://nepalsf.org/ or directly to them at NEPALSF, PO Box 415, Macungie PA 18062.  Checks may be 
made out to NEPALSF.

http://nepalsf.org/ 
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YORK SPRINGS NEW MEMBERS
the York Springs Lions Club recently welcomed 
two new members, Ed and Shirley Prosser, who 
are husband and wife.  

Pictured from left are Roger Sowers (sponsor), 
Ed Prosser, Shirley Prosser, and Bev Taylor 
(Club president).  

PLAINFIELD LIONS
Lion Lamar ‘Peck’ Freeland makes sure that everyone 
gets the assigned number of sandwiches for our 
Sandwich Fundraiser. We made Ham & cheese and 
Turkey & cheese sandwiches so that folks didn’t have 
to cook during Super Bowl weekend! 

Plainfield Lions welcome transfer Lions from the 
Newville Club Diana Oiler, Juanita Pridgeon, and Patsy 
Peters, as well as new Lion member Ron Garman. 
Welcome! We look forward to working with all of you!

The Plainfield Lions welcomed Matthew March, Historian 
from the Cumberland County Historical Society to our regular 
meeting on February 19th. He spoke about the Realities and 
Myths of the Underground Railroad in the Cumberland Valley. 
Find out more at: www.historicalsociety.com
Pictured from left: Matthew March and Lion Gary Peters.

http://www.historicalsociety.com
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Jefferson Community 

Lions Club - Bingo 
 

31 Bags  & Designer Handbags 
 (Coach & Vera Bradley)  

 
 

Date:         Saturday, March 7, 2020 
  Time:   2 PM (Doors open 12 Noon) 

Location:   Jefferson Fire Company 
 

 
 

Tickets only $10, see any Jefferson 
Lions Club member for tickets 
Or Email:  lps4925@gmail.com 
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New Freedom Lioness Club

March Mania
Indoor Yard Sale

Sat.	March	7,	2020
8:00	AM	-	2:00	PM

New	Freedom	Community	Center
150	East	Main	Street

Yard	Sale	●	Direct	Sales	●	CraGs
Food	●	Beverages	●	Baked	Goods

 Something	for	everyone		
Info:	(717)	235-2144

  The Central Pennsylvania Blood Bank
  will be on site 8:00 AM - 2:00 PM.
    Make giving life a part of yours—
                Donate Blood!
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New Freedom Lioness Club
March Mania Indoor Yard Sale Vendor Agreement 

March 7, 2020
New Freedom Community Center

150 East Main Street ∙ New Freedom, PA 17349

The New Freedom Lioness Club is a non-profit community service organization. Please help us make 
this yard sale a successful event by following these rules.

• The event will be open to the public from 8:00 AM - 2:00 PM. Vendors will be allowed in at 
6 AM and all vendors should plan on being packed up and out of the Community Center by 3 PM. The 
New Freedom Lioness Club will be selling baked goods, breakfast sandwiches, hot dogs and 
beverages. No other food vendors will be permitted.

• The fee for a 10’ x 10’ space will be $20.00 in advance. Tables will be available for $5.00   
each. Spaces are reserved and confirmed when payment is received.

•

• Each vendor is responsible for setting up the tables and chairs in their space. The tables 
and chairs are the property of the New Freedom Community Center and care should be taken not to 
damage them.

• Please remain set up until 2 PM. 

• Each vendor is responsible for returning all tables and chairs to the storage area. Each 
vendor is responsible for cleaning up their space and removing all unsold goods. Please remove the 
blue tape from the floor.

• The New Freedom Lioness Club is not responsible for any accidents or damages.

Number of spaces:___________   Number of tables:____________   Total amount:______________

Make checks payable to New Freedom Lioness Club. 
Send this completed form and enclose a self-addressed stamped envelope to:

Lioness Dianne Donahue ! 121 West Franklin St. ! New Freedom, PA 17349
(717) 235-2144

Name:______________________________ Date: _________ Phone number: __________________

Address: _________________________________________________________________________

What are you selling? (briefly) _________________________ Email:  _________________________

Date ________ Check # ________

Cash ________ Initials _________

The New Freedom Lioness Club
thanks you for your cooperation and support.

All proceeds benefit community projects.
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Shrewsbury	Area	Centennial		
&	Dallastown	Lions	Clubs	
2020	Spring	Flower	Sale	

	
	
Name:		 ___________________________________	
Phone	:		 ___________________________________	
Email:		 ____________________________________	
	
Order	Deadline:	Friday	March	13,	2020	
Orders	must	be	picked	up	on	Friday	April	3rd	from	11:00	AM-	5:00	PM.	All	orders	not	picked	
up	during	this	time	will	remain	the	property	of	the	Shrewsbury	and	Dallastown	Lions	Clubs.		
	

Lilies	
	
Single	Stem	 	 10.00	x		 _____		 =	 _____	
	
Double	Stem	 12.00	x	 _____		 =	 _____	
	
Triple	Stem	 	 17.00	x	 _____		 =	 _____	
	

Geraniums	
	

Small	 	 	 6.00	x		 _____		 =	 _____		 Specify	Color:	__________	

	

Large	 	 	 12.00	x	 _____		 =	 _____		 Specify	Color:	__________	

	

	 	 	 	 Grand	Total		 =	 _____	

	

Geranium	Colors:	Red,	Salmon,	Hot	Pink,	Light	Pink,	Violet,	White	

Make	Check	payable	to	SAC	Lions	Club	

Return	to:	Michele	Lefler	80	Constitution	Ave.	Shrewsbury,	PA	17361	

For	online	payment	email	your	order	to:	lionmichele@protonmail.com	(an	invoice	will	be	sent	

to	you	and	will	include	a	$3.00	online	convenience	fee)	

*All	 profits	 support	
the	 Reading	 is	
Fundamental	
Program	 (free	 story	
books	 for	 students	
in	 the	 primary	
grades	 of	 Southern	
School	District).	

$6	each	
Or	

3/$16	
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$40/person

Limited Space Available

Contact: Michele Lefler

lionmichele@protonmail.com

910-477-2289

FRIDAY  MARCH  27

6 :00 -8 :00  PM

PAUL  SMITH  LIBRARY

80  CONSTITUTION  AVE .  

SHREWSURY ,  PA

SPRING 
PAINT PARTY

This is a BYOB event.

Water, Coffee and

Snacks will be

provided.
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Lions, Leos and guests are cordially invited to attend the District 14-C, Zone 1-B, Zone 
Social, hosted by the Arendtsville Lions Club.  Please join us for an evening of  fun and 
fellowship! 

Date:  Tuesday, March 24, 2020 

Time:  Social time beginning at 6:00 p.m.; meal will start at 6:30 p.m.   
  “Care for the Kids” Blind Auction following the meal. 

Location: Bendersville Fire Hall 
  144 Park Street 
  Bendersville, PA 17304 

Meal:  Buffet Dinner Featuring:  Roast Beef, Chicken Cordon Bleu, Stuffing,  
  Mashed Potatoes, Gravy, Vegetable Medley, Applesauce, and  
  Assorted Cakes for Dessert 

Cost:  $20.00 Per Person 

At this year’s Zone Social, we will be holding a charity 
auction to benefit Four Diamonds at Penn State Children’s 
Hospital.  In 2018, the Pennsylvania Lions initiated “Care 
for the Kids” to benefit Four Diamonds, with a goal of  
raising $100,000 annually.  This is our Pennsylvania Lions 
project to address Childhood Cancer, which is one of  Lions 
Clubs International’s five global service initiatives.  It is 
also our District Governor’s primary cause for this year. 

Attendees will have an opportunity to bid on items donated by the clubs, individual 
Lions, and local businesses.  Each club is asked to provide 3 items for the auction 
ranging in value from $20 to $50.  Bidders will be making “blind” bids on most items and 
will not know what they might be getting if  they have the winning bid. Therefore, 
donated items should be wrapped, or in a gift bag, perhaps in a way that gives a hint as 
to what is inside and definitely in a way that will make people want to bid on it.    

Please come prepared to bid and help Zone 1-B show how much 
we “Care for the Kids!”   RSVP by Friday, March 6, 2020, to Lion 
Dennis Cronin: email dgc917@earthlink.net or phone 
717-515-7913.  Clubs should submit a total number of  attendees 
on behalf  of  their club members and their guests.  All other 
attendees should RSVP individually.

District 14-C 
Zone 1-B 

Zone Social 
March 24, 2020

�

�
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Fellow Lions:   

This letter is to introduce a fundraising project being hosted by the Shiloh Lions Club. This is 
the 12th anniversary of “Hoops for Sight” which raises funds for the FOUNDATION FIGHTING 
BLINDNESS and will be used to fund research on degenerative retinal diseases such as RETINITIS 
PIGMENTOSA (RP) and MACULAR DEGENERATION.  

The Shiloh Lions Club is sponsoring the SHILOH LIONS CLUB “RICH ARNOLD MEMORIAL” HOOPS 
FOR SIGHT on March 28, 2020 between 10:00 AM and 1:00 PM at the Church of the Open Door 
off Carlisle Road in York. This is a foul shooting contest for people of all ages who collect pledges 
and then shoot foul shots for prizes. While the Shiloh Lions Club is sponsoring and working on the 
project, all money raised will be forwarded to the FOUNDATION FIGHTING BLINDNESS.

You can be a supporter by putting a business card size ad promoting your club in our program for 
$40.  Feeling even more generous? You can make a larger donation and your Club’s Name will be 
listed on the “Hoops for Sight” T-Shirt handed out to participants: 

Gold Sponsors: $1000
Silver Sponsors: $500
Bronze Sponsors: $250

Ads and a prize list will be given to all contestants who bring pledges to the event. Raffle tickets 
will be sold for a chance to win the donated merchandise.  Prizes and ads must be in by March 10, 
2020. If interested please contact Keith Krout, at the address below by phone or email by March 
10, 2020. Checks should be made out to Shiloh Lions Club.

The Shiloh Lions Club hopes you will consider supporting this fund-raising event which supports 
such a great cause. Last year, with your help, we raised over $12,000 for the Foundation’s research!  
Thank you for your consideration again this year. 

 Sincerely,

	 The Shiloh Lions Club
Keith Krout, 2274 Maple Road, York, Pa. 17408
(717) 764-9791	
kak222@verizon.net

mailto:kak222@verizon.net
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Shiloh Lions Club 
“Rich Arnold Memorial Hoops for Sight” 

April 1, 2017 
1:30 PM – 4:30 PM 

Church of the Open Door,  
            8 Carlisle Court, York  

 

     

The Shiloh Lions Club is helping children who are going blind, by funding research to 
find cures for retinal degenerative diseases.  The "Rich Arnold Memorial Hoops for 
Sight", is local residents gathering pledges and shooting foul shots for prizes with all 
proceeds going to the Foundation Fighting Blindness.  The money raised will fund 
research which may give sight back to these children.   

Both Girls and Boys Divisions 
Elementary, K – 2nd grade (8’ baskets) -- $50 gift card to winner, $25 to second 
Elementary, 3 – 5th grade -- $50 gift card to winner, $25 to second 
Middle School, 6 – 8th grade -- $50 gift card to winner, $25 to second 
High School, 9 – 12th grade -- $50 gift card to winner, $25 to second 
 
Combined Divisions 
Adults (through age 49) -- $50 gift card to winner, $25 to second 
Seniors (age 50+) -- $50 gift card to winner, $25 to second 

Each shooter will register and drop off pledges collected, then shoot foul shots (or 
closer shots for the younger shooters) for 3 minutes. The goal is to make as many 
shots as possible in the 3 minute period.  Just drop off your pledges, shoot, and have 
some fun!!! The more pledges you bring in, the higher value gift cards you earn!  

 
 
 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 

Last year, “Hoops for Sight” gave out over $1000 in prizes!! 
www.ShilohLionsClub.org  717-764-1964 

 

Shiloh Lions Club 
“Rich Arnold Memorial Hoops for Sight” 

March 28, 2020 
10:00 AM – 1:00 PM 
Church of the Open Door, 
8 Carlisle Court, York 

Shooting for a Cure for  
Retinal Degenerative Diseases!! 
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GIFT CARD 

Limited Tickets
Contact Lion Alan Diehl

(717) 659-3865 or aedelectric@comcast.net
Make Checks Payable to: Dallastown Lions Club

New Freedom 

Community Center

150 Main St., 

New Freedom, PA

Z O N E  4 - B  L I O N S ,
L I O N E S S  &  L E O  C L U B S

20 Games, 4 Special Games, Raffles, Door Prizes

Food available from Tasteful Occasions

Saturday April 4, 2020

Doors Open: 4:00 PM

Games Start: 6:00 PM

$15.00 in advance/$18.00 at door 

(if not sold out)

Benefit for:

Lions Club International Foundation (LCIF)
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DISTRICT 14-C LIONS CONVENTION 
“Bridge to Service” Through Leadership 

 Lions, Lionesses, Leos and guests are cordially invited to attend the 2020 District 14-C 
Convention on Saturday, April 18, 2020, at the Wyndham Garden Hotel in York.  Registration for this 
year’s convention will begin at Noon with the opening of  the convention scheduled for 1:15, followed 
by an afternoon filled with interesting and informative activities.   

 Following the opening of  the convention, our District Chaplain, Lion Rodger Snyder will honor 
our recently deceased members by leading the District 14-C Necrology. 

 Our Keynote Speaker, International Director Gary Brown, will follow the Necrology with an 
inspiring message focused on leadership.  Director Brown is from Vincent, New York, and he is 
currently in his second year of  a 2-year term on the Lions Clubs International Board of  Directors.  He 
has a 37-year career in the field of  Investment Management, and through his own branch company, 
mentored several successful representative.  He has served in a variety of  Lions leadership roles 
leading to his election as International Director.  These experiences have provided him with a wealth 
of  expertise in finding and developing leaders.  We are pleased and honored to welcome both 
Director Brown and his wife, Lion Barbara, as our guests. 

 A presentation about Four Diamonds at Penn State Children’s Hospital’s will follow Director 
Brown’s presentation.  Our guest for this presentation will be Katie Anderson, Associate Director of  
Community and Corporate Engagement.  She will be speaking about the Pennsylvania Lions 
partnership with Four Diamonds, “Care for the Kids.” 

 Four “breakout” seminars have been schedule for the 3 o’clock hour.  “Finding New Leaders” 
will focus on developing leadership within your club.  Director Brown will be the presenter for this 
seminar.  “Service Impact Stories” will feature stories of  individuals and groups who have benefited 
from the efforts of  Lions in District 14-C.  Lions Duane Hull, our District Service Coordinator, and Lion 
Lamar “Peck” Freeland will facilitate this seminar.  “Improving Diversity In Our Membership” will 
explore ways to expand membership by expanding the diversity of  the membership within our clubs 
and by developing new clubs.  “Are You Following the Rules” will be a guided tour through the 
Standard Form Club Constitution and By-Laws.  The seminar will help participants better understand 
the how to structure their clubs for more efficient and consistent operation - a perfect seminar for 
incoming club officers!  PDG Dennis Cope and Lion Mike Craley will lead this seminar. 

 Our annual District Caucus and Election of  District Officers follows the seminars.  This is an 
opportunity to learn about the candidates who have agreed to run for District Governor and Vice 
District Governor for the upcoming year before casting your vote. 

 The final District Cabinet Meeting for the year will be held following the election, at which time 
a number of  Lions will be recognized with special awards. 

 All interested Lions are welcome to join our International Guests and District Leaders for 
dinner at the hotel following the close of  the convention.  This will be a casual order-from-the menu, 
pay-on-your own affair in either the hotel restaurant or in the Crystal Ballroom, depending on the 
number of  people interested in staying for dinner.   

 We look forward to a great convention and a great turnout for our 2020 District Convention!  

�
�

�
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DISTRICT 14-C LIONS CONVENTION 
“Bridge to Service” Through Leadership 

Saturday, April 18, 2020 
Wyndham Garden Hotel 

2000 Loucks Road, York, Pa 17408 

Featured Guests 

Seminars 
 Finding New Leaders Service Impact Stories 
 Improving Diversity In Our Membership Are You Following The Rules? 

Basket Raffle - Necrology - Elections - Cabinet Meeting 

Registration Requested by Friday, March 27, 2020 

�
�

�

GARY F. BROWN 
International Director 

Lions Clubs International

KATIE ANDERSON 
Associate Director, Community & 

Corporate Engagement 
Four Diamonds at 

Penn State Children’s Hospital

� �
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DISTRICT 14-C LIONS CONVENTION 
Saturday, April 18, 2020 
Wyndham Garden Hotel 

2000 Loucks Road, York, Pa 17408 

Registration Form 
Each registrant must complete a separate registration form.  Send the completed form and payment to PDG 

Dennis Cope, PO Box 514, Aredntsville, PA 17303.  Please mail forms and payment by Friday, March 27, 2020. 

Registrant Name          Phone Number     
  
E-mail or Postal Address            
  
Circle One:  DG - PCC - VDG - PDG - Lion - Lioness - Leo - Guest 

Club Name            

Years as a Lion   First District Convention?  Yes  -  No 

Schedule -  Registration and Credentialing - Noon to 3:45 p.m. 
  Convention Opening and Necrology - 1:15 p.m. 
  Speakers and Seminars - 1:35 to 4:00 p.m. 
  District Caucus - 4:00 p.m. 
  Voting - 4:15 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
  Cabinet Meeting - 4:30 p.m. 
  Convention Ends at 5:00 p.m. 
  Dinner at 5:30 p.m. 

Seminars - To help us determine room assignments for seminars, please indicate the seminar 
you are most likely to attend … 
 _____  Finding New Leaders 
 _____  Service Impact Stories 
 _____  Improving Diversity In Our Membership  
 _____  Are You Following The Rules? 

Dinner?  Yes  -  No   (Please indicate your interest in staying for dinner at the hotel restaurant 
following the convention - order off  the menu and pay on your own.  If  we have a large 
response, we will might move to a separate room and order from a limited menu.) 

Registration Fee:  $15 per registrant (except for Leo Club members)  
Make checks payable to:  District 14-C Convention 
Mail registration and payment to:  PDG Dennis Cope, PO Box 514, Arendtsville, PA 17303 
Questions:  Contact PDG John Griffie at 717-870-6678 or jgriffiejr47@gmail.com

�
�

�
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Evening of Laughs with  
The Oxymorons! 

3A & 3B Zone Social Thursday, April 16, 2020 
$25 per person  5:30 PM - 8:15 PM 

 
Meet & Greet  

Snacks & Money Raffles 

5:30 PM - 6:00 PM 

 

Dinner 

6:00 PM - 6:45 PM 

Family Buffet Style 

 

Entertainment 

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

 

Money Raffle 

Door Prizes 

Dover Fire Hall 
30 E. Canal St. 

Dover, PA  17315  

Registration Form for The Oxymorons, 3A & B Zone Social  

 

Club Name : _____________________________________________________________      # of Tickets _____ 

Contact Name:  _____________________________________________   Phone Number: ________________ 

Email Address:  ____________________________________________________________________________ 

Payment :   Please make all checks payable to:  Shiloh Lions Club 

Mail to:   Shiloh Lions Club, Attention Lori Trimmer, 2369 Redwood Road, York,  PA  17408 

Note: * All payments must be received by : March 23 (No exceptions) 

           * Please include a list of all club members and guests attending.  

           *  NO REFUNDS 

Includes - Family Style Turkey and Ham with all the sides! 
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DILLSBURG LIONS CLUB  
Presents 

Showcase 2020 - A Show Featuring 

Mark Preston 
ffrroomm  LLaass  VVeeggaass  

ffoorrmmeerr  mmeemmbbeerr  ooff  ““TThhee  LLeetttteerrmmeenn””  
  
  

& 

 
  Michelle Murlin 

BBrrooaaddwwaayy  VVooccaalliisstt  

With Special Guest Comedian  
 
 
 

 
 

Rick Starr 

May 2, 2020 
 7:30 PM Doors open at 6:30 PM 

Northern York High School Auditorium 
Dillsburg, PA  17019 

Tickets $ 20.00  -  All Seats are Reserved 
For Tickets email the club at dillsburglions@gmail.com 

PROCEEDS FROM THIS SHOW WILL BENEFIT LIONS PROJECTS, LOCAL COMMUNITY 
ORGANIZATIONS, STUDENTS, AND NEW HOPE MINISTRIES  
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	 MEMBER 	 CLUB 	 SPONSOR

WELCOME TO OUR NEW LION MEMBERS

Flo Baber	 Hanover	 Jack Stewart
Jody D. Fritz	            Mt. Holly Springs	 Rachel Bear
Andrea R. Widder	 Newville	 Wayne Cohick
Carl Granlund	 Stewartstown	 Thomas Jones
Brian McGinnis	 Stewartstown	 Joseph Shanabrough
Jena Smolko	 Stewartstown	  Joseph Shanabrough

In Memory of our Deceased Lions
Harold E. Deardorff		  Spring Grove
Rodney Runkle        		  Stewartstown
Robet J. Skalski Jr.             	 Stewartstown
Donald Ramsey			   York Springs

Welcome and Thank You for Joining Us in Service!

Keep Us All Informed
Lion Pat Simpson of the Jefferson
Lions, newsletter editor. 
To contact the editor or send newsletter
items, please email: Newsletter14C@gmail.com

As before, you can help Lion Pat do a better 
job for you by sending her high quality jpeg 
pictures separate from any text (not imbed-
ded in a Word or PDF document), letting her 
format articles (simple is best to work from), 
and not sending printed scans or printouts on 
colored paper. If somebody produced a flyer 
or other item on a computer, please send her 


